C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 24

FEBRUARY, 1961

No. 6

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES FOR TEACHING PERSONNEL

We have just been advised that the City of Los Angeles Aquatics Division is seeking teaching personnel to serve as Swimming Pool Managers during June, July, and August, 1961. These positions pay an hourly wage of \$2.53 and a person would work from 40-44 hours per week. To qualify for such a position, you must have a minimum weight of 145 lbs., 20-20 corrected vision, and have a Standard First-Aid and Water Safety Instructor certificate.

A special clinic will be offered in the spring months to assist interested candidates in obtaining necessary certificates and skills. A Civil Service examination for the position will be given early in June, 1961. Any teacher interested should contact Mr. M. C. Cronin, of the aquatics Division. He may be reached at RI 9-7381 or you may write him at 3966 S. Menlo Ave., Los Angeles 37.

APPROVED SANCTIONED EVENTS

The following is a supplemental list of approved sanctioned events since publishing the DIRECTORY:

BASEBALL

Mar. 27 & 29—Desert Valley League Baseball Tournament @ Coachella and Indio High Schools

SWIMMING

Mar. 11-City of Lynwood 5th Annual Swimming Relays @ Lynwood Natatorium

Mar. 14, 17-Whittier Union HS Dist. Swim Meet @ Whittier HS, sponsored by California HS

TRACK

Mar. 11-Lompoc Relays

Mar. 11-Notre Dame All-Catholic Invitational Relays @ Notre Dame HS, Sherman

Mar. 18-El Centro Relays

Apr. 21-Cotton Carnival Relays @ Calexico HS

GOLF

March 23-Fifth Annual North High Invitational Golf Tournament @ Alondra Park Golf Course

SITES SELECTED FOR CIF, SS TRACK MEETS

For the first time in the long history of Southern Section Track and Field Meets all of the prelims and one of the semi-final meets will be conducted at night. The track committee in recommending these night meets feels that with the usual good weather prevailing during the middle of May, we can look forward to increased interest from fans which will result in making even better our already outstanding track and field program.

By scheduling our semi-finals on different days, it will enable coaches and athletes to attend both meets and have an opportunity to size up their oppositon in the finals. All of the sites selected for night meets have excellent facilities in addition to good lighting and we believe that all persons connected with our track program will be pleased with the outcome of the CIF, SS track program for 1961.

Coaches are reminded that this year for the first time the Class C, 1320 yd. run has been officially added to the track program. There are many other important regulations governing the CIF, SS track program and all coaches are reminded to study diligently the rules and regulations as listed on pages 37 through 42 in the Blue Book.

The following sites, dates and times are listed for all 1961 championship meets:

May 12—PRELIMINARY MEETS

Arcadia HS (nite) Bellflower HS (nite) Mira Costa HS (nite) Carpinteria HS (nite)

May 19—SEMI-FINAL MEET Compton HS (nite)

May 20—SEMI-FINAL MEET Huntington Beach HS (day)

May 27—SS CHAMPIONSHIP MEET Chaffey HS (day)

June 3—CALIFORNIA STATE MEET East Los Angeles J. C. (day)

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

5443 W. Washington Blvd., Los Angeles 16, Calif. Telephone WEbster 1-1423

Officers

Mr. John Landrum, Principal, San Marino HS,

Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District, Treasurer Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics

Executive Committee

Oliver Corbin, Principal, Covina HS, Chairman Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. Pomona HS Dist. Frank O. Hopkins, Principal, Brea-Olinda HS Keith Gunn, Principal Victor Valley HS John R. Taylor, Principal, Nordhoff HS Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. Puente Dist. Harold Wetzler, V.P., Hawthorne HS Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt. Excelsior Dist. John Landrum, Principal, San Marino HS Chas. M. Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS

CIF, SS PLAYOFF CALENDAR FOR THE 1961-1962 SCHOOL YEAR

To assist schools and leagues in arranging their 1961-62 schedules, the playoff dates for next year, as approved by the Council, are as follows:

All Playoffs, Nov. 24, Dec. 1, 8 FOOTBALL.

CROSS COUNTRY Prelims, Nov. 22 Finals, Dec. 1

All Playoffs, Nov. 28, Dec. 1, 5, 8 WATER POLO

"AAA" and "AA" Playoffs-BASKETBALL Feb. 27, March 2, 6, 9, 10 "A" Playoffs, Feb. 23, 27, Mar. 2, 6, 9

Prelims, Feb. 17 Semi-Finals, Feb. 24 WRESTLING. Finals, March 2

Invitational Swim Relays SWIMMING Prelims, Feb. 20 Finals, Feb. 23 Championship Swim Meet Free Lance Meet, April 20 Prelims, April 27 Semi-Finals, May 2 Diving, May 5 Championship, May 5

Prelims, May 11 GYMNASTICS. Finals, May 18

Prelims, May 12 TRACK & FIELD. Semi-Finals, May 19 So. Sec. Finals, May 26 State Meet, June 2

"AAA" Playoffs, May 18, 22, 25, BASEBALL 29, June 2 "AA" and "A" Playoffs, May 15, 18, 22, 25

Team Tourney, May 28 GOLF. Individual Tourney, June 4

B & C Tourney, May 5, 12 TENNIS. "A" Individual Tourney, June 2 Large School team playoffs, May 21, 25, 29, June 4 Small School team playoffs, May 18, 22, 25

DENTAL GUARDS MANDATORY FOOTBALL EQUIPMENT IN 1962

Dental guards will become a part of the standard equipment of high school football players in California beginning with the 1962 season. This action by the National Federation Football Rules Committee, making mandatory the use of mouth protectors, came as quite a surprise to all concerned, as this item had been on the agenda for many years without ever mustering the necessary support to make this safety measure a part of the rules.

While detnal guards have been and still are a controversial item, there is no question that some type of protection is necessary to combat injuries involving teeth as well as concussions. The California Interscholastic Federation just recently went on record as strongly recommending the use of some type of mouth protector for the 1961 season.

Use of dental protectors is increasing nationally. Some areas already require them while some states have experimented extensivly and reports are consistently favorable from the standpoint of decreasing injuries. Records show that approximately 10 per cent of all paid claims deal with dental injuries and another large number involve either concussions or less serious head injuries. Leading proponents contend that a fitted mouth protector comes closer to doing the job for which it is designed than any other piece of fooball equipment.

There was only one major playing rule voted into the book, effective with the 1961 season. The receiving team on a free kick must put the ball in play on a line with the inbounds spot if a member of that team was the last to legally touch the ball before it went out of bounds. The old rule permitted the receiving team to have the ball on the 40 yard line in such a situation. All other rule changes were rejected by the committee.

FALLBROOK HS RELEASED FROM SS TO JOIN SAN DIEGO SECTION

The CIF, SS Council at its meeting held on February 4, voted unanimously to release Fallbrook HS from the Southern Section, effective June, 1961, so that Fallbrook HS might affiliate with the San Diego Section of the CIF. This action was taken upon the recommendation of the De Anza League as a result of a special meeting held on January 31, for the purpose of resolving this issue.

The only provision stipulated by the De Anza League was that Fallbrook would make provisions to fulfill open dates in the De Anza League football schedule for 1961. We have enjoyed working with the administrators and coaches at Fallbrook HS over the years and we would like to take this opportunity to wish them well in their new affiliation.

MINUTES EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — JANUARY 21, 1961

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Oliver Corbin, Chairman, at Apple Valley, at 9:00 A.M. on Saturday, January 21, 1961. Those present included Messrs. Oliver Corbin, Principal of Covina HS; Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. of Schools at Pomona; Frank O. Hopkins, Principal of Brea-Olinda HS; Keith Gunn, Principal of Victor Valley HS; John R. Taylor, Principal of Nordhoff HS; Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. of Schools at La Puente; John Landrum, Principal of San Marino HS; Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt. of Schools of Excelsior HS District; Harold Wetzler, Vice Principal of Hawthorne HS; Marion C. Hays, Vice-Principal of Harvard School; Charles Ronin, Vice Principal of Redlands HS; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics.

1. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the November 1, 1960, Executive Committee meeting be approved as published in the November, 1960, Monthly Bulletin.

2. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Executive Committee recommend to the Council that the following schools be accepted as regular members of the CIF, Southern Section: (a) Lowell HS of Fullerton District; (b) Magnolia HS of Anaheim District; (c) Santiago HS of the Garden Grove District; (d) Devereux School of Goleta; and (e) Palos Verdes HS.

3. After a review of the basketball schedule of Rubidoux HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 "AA" basketball playoffs, Rubidoux HS must win all but three of the following eight games on their schedule: Jan. 21, Barstow HS; Jan. 27, Victor Valley HS; Jan. 31, Yucaipa HS; Feb. 3, Northview HS; Feb. 7, Bosco Tech HS; Feb. 10, Eisenhower HS; Feb. 14, Corona HS; and Feb. 17, Northview HS.

4. After a review of the basketball schedule of Northview HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 "AA" basketball playoffs, Northview HS must win all but three of the following eight games on their schedule : Jan. 17, Brea HS; Jan. 20, Webb School; Jan. 28, Bosco Tech HS; Jan. 31, Pomona HS; Feb. 3, Rubidoux HS; Feb. 7, Bonita HS; Feb. 10, Bosco Tech HS; Feb. 14, Pomona

5. After a review of the basketball schedule of Servite HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 "A" basketball playoffs, Servite HS must win all but three of the following eight games on their schedule: Jan. 10, Bell-Jeff HS; Jan. 13, Northview HS; Jan. 19, Bell-Jeff HS; Jan. 20, Salesian HS; Jan. 21, Bosco Tech; Feb. 1, Salesian HS; Feb. 3, Eisenhower HS; and Feb. 17, Bosco Tech.

6. After a review of the baseball schedule of Don Bosco HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 "AA" baseball playoffs, Bosco Tech must win all but three of the following eight games on their schedule: April 14, Northview HS; April 18, St. Francis HS; April 21, Rubidoux HS; April 25,

Eisenhower HS; April 29, Servite HS; May 2, Mater Dei HS; May 5, Rubidoux HS; May 9, Mater Dei HS.

7. After a review of the baseball schedule of Needles HS, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 "A" baseball playoffs, Needles HS must win all but three of the following eight games on their schedule: April 8, 29 Palms; April 14, Rancho HS; April 21, Parker HS; April 22, Gorman HS; April 28, Barstow HS; April 29, Kingman HS; May 5, Las Vegas HS; and May 6, Parker HS.

8. The Scholastic Sports Association of the Los Angeles Examiner requested approval of the Southern Section for a plan to recognize outstanding graduating seniors who have (1) maintained a 3.5 academic average in grades 10 through 12; (2) proven themselves worthy in character and citizenship; and (3) earned a letter in athletics (this could be varsity, junior varsity, B or C classification). It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried that the Southern Section of the CIF endorse this most worthwhile project, with the stipulation that the principal of each member school of the SS be fully informed concerning the project.

9. An invitation for three four-man sprint relay teams to compete in the Second Annual Los Angeles Times Indoor Track and Field Meet, to be held at the Sports Arena on Saturday, February 11, 1961, was presented for consideration. It was moved, seconded and carried that approval be granted to Mira Costa HS, Burroughs of Burbank HS, and San Bernardino HS to enter fourman sprint relay teams in the Times Indoor Meet on February 11, 1961. Participation in this Indoor Meet will not count as one of the four invitational meets each boy is permitted to enter.

10. The financial report of the 1960 football playoffs was presented by the Commissioner of Athletics. The report indicated that the Southern Section had realized \$28,434.96 for this year's playoffs, which was \$465.04 short of the budget figure of \$28,900.00. It was also approximately \$12,000 less than was netted in 1959. It was moved, seconded and carried to accept the report as presented and to direct the Commissioner to see that copies are submitted to all members of the Council.

11. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the Playoff Dates for the 1961-62 school year, as published elsewhere in this Bulletin.

12. The 1961 Basketball Playoff and Financial Regulations were discussed by the Committee. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the same regulations as were in effect during the 1960 playoffs with the only exception being that a publicity man not be employed to publicize this year's basketball playoffs. The Commissioner was directed to send a copy of these regulations in advance of the playoffs to the principals of all schools having teams that might qualify for the 1961 Basketball Playoffs.

13. A communication was read from North HS of Torrance in which they requested permission to begin the Fifth Annual North High Invitational Golf Tournament, scheduled for Thursday, March 23, 1961, earlier than 3:00 PM. Schools participating in this tournament are limited to those in the South Bay Area. It was pointed out that the reason for this request was because it was impossible to secure a golf course on a Saturday and 3:00 PM starting time would not allow enough time to complete the tournament. Because of the unusual circumstances surrounding the staging of a golf tournament, it was moved, seconded and carried to permit this established golf tournament to begin at 12:00 noon on Thursday, March 23, 1961.

14. The 1961 football schedule of Santa Monica HS was reviewed and it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1961 CIF, SS "AAAA" football playoffs, Santa Monica HS may not lose more than two of the following seven games on their schedule: Muir HS, Long Beach Poly, Loyola HS, Burbank HS, Glendale HS, Antelope Valley HS and Claire-

mont HS of San Diego.

15. The management of the Bellflower National Record Relays requested that because of the nature of their meet which limited entries only to the top eight performers in each event, and consequently these boys could not be invited until later in the season, that entry into this meet be permitted in addition to the four invitational meets each boy is allowed to enter. The matter was discussed and it was moved, seconded and carried to deny this request at this time but to advise Bellflower HS that if the present regulation worked a hardship on their 1961 meet, they should present the matter for review at the Spring

Council Meeting. 16. Mr. Herb Gunther, Representative of the Imperial Valley League, called attention to the hardship worked on the member schools of his league because of the new regulation which permits a school to schedule only 9 dual or tri-angular track meets and to enter four invitational meets. The problem in Imperial County is as follows: El Centro and Brawley are the only two schools in the Valley that have fielded full track squads and for that reason have each held two meets per year at which all the small schools were invited to compete, in what was known as a Small School Meet. They also scheduled home and home dual meets against one another and perhaps Yuma and Coachella. The rest of their schedule consisted of attending Invitationals at Blythe, Coachella, Brawley, El Centro, Yuma and Calexico. This means that they have participated in four or six dual meets and seven invitationals. The league feels that it is necessary to carry on the same type of schedule this year and would like some relief from the four invitational meet limit.

The matter was discussed and it was pointed out that the problems of scheduling track competition in the Imperial Valley were different from other sections of the CIF, SS because many of the schools did not field complete teams and their location in the extreme southwest portion of the section presented travel problems. It was

also shown that the total number of meets scheduled by each school was not greater than the number scheduled by other teams in the SS. It was moved, seconded and carried to grant the schools in Imperial County permission to carry on the same type of scheduling of track meets as was done in 1960, provided the total number of meets did not exceed thirteen.

17. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the date, time and location of all CIF, SS championship track and field meets for 1961, as published elsewhere in this Bulletin.

18. At the recent meeting of the State Federated Council of the CIF, it was reaffirmed to continue the discus throw as a regular event in the California State High School Track and Field Meet, with points scored to count in the final standings. At the present time, Southern Section schools are not permitted to enter boys in this event at the State meet. This places our schools in a disadvantageous position in competing for the State championship, as they are denied the right to try for points in an event sanctioned by the State Council.

The members of the Committee still feel that the discus should not be conducted as a regular SS event, but they feel that our boys should be given an opportunity to qualify for entrance in this event in the State Track Meet. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Commissioner conduct, at a time and place other than at our Championship Meet, trials in the discus for the purpose of qualifying four boys into the 1961 State Track Meet. Present regulations governing the discus in SS track and field meets will still prevail.

19. A communication was presented from Fallbrook HS which stated that Fallbrook HS, with the approval of the San Diego Section of the CIF, requested release from the SS and be allowed to affiliate with the San Diego Section, effective July 1, 1961. At the present time, Fallbrook HS is a member of the De Anza League and final releaguing action taken at the November Council Meeting officially continued Fallbrook's membership in the De Anza League for

the 1961-62 school year.

Mr. Keith Gunn, releaguing representative from the Desert Area, reported that the De Anza League objected to the release of Fallbrook HS prior to the close of the 1961 football season. It was then pointed out that to release Fallbrook at that time would leave the De Anza League with only five member schools, which would present scheduling problems in all sports during the balance of the next school year. It would also cause a reopening of releaguing problems in Riverside

The Commissioner reported that Fallbrook HS had been officially contacted prior to our Fall Council Meeting to learn whether or not they desired to retain their membership in the SS for the duration of the 1961-62 school year. Mr. Williamson of Fallbrook stated that Fallbrook HS desired to continue membership in the SS during the 1961-62 school year but at the close

of that period would probably ask for a release so that they could join a new athletic league being formed in the northern part of San Diego County. It was moved, seconded and carried that on the basis of these reports it be recommended to the Council that Fallbrook HS be denied the right to withdraw from the SS until they had fulfilled their commitments during the 1961-62 school year.

20. The minutes of a Water Polo Coaches Meeting held on December 12 indicated that the coaches were recommending that the SS maximums established for the payment of water polo officials be raised from \$12 to \$15 for afternoon contests and from \$15 to \$18 for night contests. The reason for this request was to try to encourage more men to take up water polo officiating because at the present time there were not enough officials to meet the needs of our schools.

It was the opinion of the Commissioner that the raising of the maximum fee might assist, but was not the answer to, the officiating problem. It was further pointed out that there are only approximately 40 schools in the SS fielding water

polo teams.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the Commissioner be directed to inform the Water Polo Coaches Association that this matter should follow regular channels and be taken up with their respective leagues. If a league so desires, it may present the matter to the Council for consideration.

21. When the maximum fee schedule for officials was adopted last May, an error was made in the fee established for the payment of Track Starters for dual meets. The maximum fee established for afternoon dual meets was set at \$14 but no provision was made to reimburse the Starter for his shells that were expended in starting a meet. The average cost of shells required to start a CIF, SS dual meet involving twentyone running events was estimated to be \$2.00. It was moved, seconded and carried that it be recommended to the Council that Art. XIV, Section 1 of the By-Laws be amended to provide that Track Starters be paid an additional \$2.00 to provide for the cost of shells used in the starting of such meets. This would mean that a Starter would receive \$14 for his services and \$2.00 to cover the cost of shells.

22. Mr. O. L. Jones, Principal of Palmdale HS, appeared before the Committee along with Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Chase of Palmdale to request an interpretation on an eligibility case involving Bill Chase, a student at Palmdale HS. Bill Chase, a senior at Palmdale HS, was injured during the early part of the football season and it was further necessary for him to submit to an operation on his back which forced him to withdraw from school during the course of the semester. Bill Chase is now re-entering Palmdale HS, but because he will not pass in four subjects this semester, he will be ineligible for interscholastic athletics during the spring semester. Mr. Chase feels that his son should have an opportunity to participate in football during the fall of 1961

and is of the opinion that the present rule should be suspended in this one instance because of the boy's qualifications and his age.

The entire matter was thoroughly discussed and it was the opinion of the Committee that no exception could be made to the present semester rule to enable this boy to become eligible during th 1961-62 school year. It was, however, moved, seconded and carried that the SS officially request the State Federated Council to review all aspects of the semester rule, particularly as it pertained

to hardship cases.

23. Another case involving the semester rule was presented for interpretation by Santa Maria HS. Jess Buchert, a sophomore, incurred a knee injury which required surgery that disallowed him to continue in school during the spring semester 1960. The boy attended six or more days of school, however, and under our present rule this would constitute a semester of competition. It was moved, seconded and carried, to deny this request for an additional semester of competition because it would violate the semester rule.

24. The Foothill League called attention to the difficulties encountered in scheduling students for the spring semester because of the recent regulation adopted by the CIF, SS which prohibited any practice or trials for baseball players prior to the beginning of the second semester. They pointed out the need to provide at least a ten-day period when all boys who had never previously participated in the sport could be given a try out to determine how they should be scheduled during the spring semester. It was moved, seconded and carried that it be recommended to the Council that our By-Laws be changed to provide a ten-day trial period in all springs sports which could be conducted after school prior to the beginning of the second semester for the purpose of trying out boys in a particular sport who had not previously competed on any high school team in that sport.

25. The Committee's attention was called to problems being encountered by the sponsors of the Pomona and La Puente Baseball Tournaments in securing enough teams to complete the necessary brackets in their tournaments because of the limitation of 20 games which may be scheduled in baseball by a member school. Pomona HS requested that an exception be granted in this matter to five high schools to permit their entering the 1961 Pomona Baseball Tournament. A discussion revealed that many tournaments would undoubtedly encounter difficulties but that it was up to the individual schools to determine whether or not they would prefer to enter a particular tournament in lieu of scheduling two practice contests. It was moved, seconded and carried that no exception be made to the existing rule but that an item be placed on the agenda for the Spring Council Meeting which would call for a review of all problems connected with recent legislation which limited the number of games a school might play and other restrictions pertaining to the scheduling of interscholastic athletic contests.

26. The 1960 Football Playoffs, as conducted, were quite satisfactory except that much criticism was directed at the CIF, SS because outstanding second place teams, except in the "AAA" grouping, were denied an opportunity to enter the playoffs. Next year the situation will be more aggravated in the "AAAA" grouping because we will have ten large school leagues in addition to Santa Monica and Antelope Valley high Schools, which have been placed on a free lance status.

With the possibility of twelve teams in the "AAAA" grouping, it will be impossible to conduct this playoff in three weeks. A change will have to be made which will necessitate an additional playoff grouping or otherwise the "AA-AA" playoffs will have to be increased to a bracket of 16 teams, with this one playoff requiring four weekends to complete. The "AAA", "AA", "A" and Small School playoffs for 1961 will be conducted with a bracket of 8 teams in each division, which will complete the playoffs in three weeks. It is recommended that the "AAplayoffs be increased to a bracket of 16 teams which will be completed in four weeks. By arranging the playoffs in this manner, it would mean that next year we would have room for outstanding second place teams in each division, we would not have to make any adjustments in the football playoff set-up as new leagues are formed for at least six more years, "AAAA" playoff would then occupy its rightful place as the most important playoff, the financial picture would be enhanced and all schools would compete on equal terms in the playoffs. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Commissioner present the problem of the 1961 football playoffs to the leagues comprising the "AAAA" division so that they may thoroughly discuss the matter and be prepared to voice their opinion at the May Council Meet-

27. The Football Regulations Committee reported that after considerable study they were recommending that three possible plans relative to spring football practice in our member schools be presented to our leagues for consideration.

These plans are as follows:

PLAN A would eliminate all forms of after

school spring football practice.

PLAN B would permit fifteen days of spring

football practice in full equipment.

PLAN C would provide essentially the same system that is now being used, with present regulations being rewritten to make specific the number of days permitted, personal equipment that might be worn, equipment permitted, and the type of activity that would be prohibited.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the Commissioner be directed to mimeograph material, outlining in detail the three suggested plans, for distribution to league representatives at the next Council Meeting. Each league would then discuss the matter at their next league meeting and be prepared to vote on the issue at the Spring Council Meeting.

28. The Desert-Inyo League has requested that the SS review the recent action of the Executive Committee which permitted Kern Valley HS to use boys from Camp Owens on Kern Valley athletic teams. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Commissioner place this item on the agenda of the next Executive Committee Meeting and issue invitations to Dr. Murray and representatives from Kern Valley HS and the Desert-Inyo League to attend this meeting for the purpose of reviewing this situation.

29. The Inglewood School District requested an interpretation as to the future eligibility of students who will be forced to transfer to Morningside HS from a Los Angeles City Junior High School in September 1961 because of the annexation by the Inglewood District of an area formerly under the jurisdiction of the Los Angeles City Schools. The problem centers around boys who have completed one semester of attendance at the junior high school this June and will then enter Morningside HS in September. Morningside does not have mid-section graduation and therefore these boys will have to be placed in either the 9th or 10th grade. A guidance committee has been set un which will study the individual folders of the students involved and conduct individual conferences with them. The committee will then recommend, with the approval of the parents, the placement of each boy. When possible, the boy will have his program planned so that he can graduate at the end of three years. Where this is not practical, the boy will be entered as a ninth grader and will graduate in four years. It was moved, seconded and carried that Morningside HS will submit a list of boys to the CIF, SS office who will transfer from Airport Junior HS and be enrolled as freshmen at Morningside HS in September, 1961, and that these boys be granted eight semesters of athletic eligibility.

30. As directed by the Council, Commissioner Fagans called a meeting of Commissioners who assign officials in our outlying area, at which time the problem of the amount of financial assistance to be given to leagues for the employment of a Commissioner to assign officials was thoroughly discussed. It was the recommendation of this committee that the maximum amount of financial assistance be set at \$50 per school, based on the number of assignments, the number of sports assigned, the method of assigning, expenses involved, and transportation costs. This would enable the SS to allocate to each school from \$25 to \$50 depending upon the need. It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council the acceptance of the recommendations of the Commissioners' commit-

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Kenneth Fagans, Secretary